
Administrative Adjournment of  Motions and
Cancellation of Residential Foreclosure Auctions 

Queens Supreme Court - Civil Term

88-11 Sutphin Boulevard - Jamaica  NY 11435
and

25-10 Court Square - Long Island City  NY 11101

Please be advised that Queens Supreme Court - Civil Term  will be closed on Thursday,

November  28th, 2019 in observance of Thanksgiving and as such no motions are to be made

returnable on that date.  Any motions that are made returnable on November 28th, 2019  will be

administratively adjourned to the next available date and the moving party will be responsible for

ascertaining the new date and notifying all parties entitled to notice.  

Additionally, please note that residential foreclosure auctions will not be held

on Friday, November 29th, 2019 and as such no matters should be scheduled

for that date. 


